
10th July 2020  

Kingsfield News 
 

Part of the   

Learn Together, Play Together, Succeed, Together  

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope you are all safe and well.  

We are now busy preparing our rooms, resources and curriculum for a full return in September. 

We are all keen to hit the ground running both safely and in line with government guidance.    

Unless we return to some kind of lockdown we will welcome you all back in September.  

Following guidance issued on Thursday 2nd we are formulating a safe return to school plan for all 

pupils that will include staggered start and pick up times. Once plans are confirmed we will share 

this information with you.  

Just a few things I can  confirm to help you to prepare: your child will need to return wearing a 

full school uniform.   We will be requesting pupils do not bring a school bag and pencil case into 

school just to reduce the amount of equipment coming in and out. Packed lunches will be able 

to be brought in, in a plastic bag.  Thank you for your full co-operation at the challenging times.  

Parent Governor Vacancy  

The Learning First Federation which is the       

Local Advisory Board Governing Body for 

Kingsfield and Knypersley First School, have a 

parent governor vacancy. 

If you are at all interested in becoming a    

governor please contact us via the office 

email office@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk.  

Lunchtime Supervisor Vacancy  

We currently have a vacancy for a Lunchtime 

Supervisor.  

If you are interested or know someone who 

may be, then please call into the school     

office for an application pack.  

The position is term time only from 12:00 - 1:00 

each day with an hourly rate of £8.55. 

We look forward to hearing from you!  

Vouchers  

Kingsfield First School are now signed up to the Tax Free Childcare scheme.   

Parents can make payments to the school for childcare only.  

This includes Kool Kids and Nursery - this method cannot be used for trips or dinner money.   

 

To find Kingsfield you will need to search the childcare provider list using the following                 

information: 146904 ST86AY 

 

Please note that the information above is the Ofsted registration number followed by a space 

then the school postcode (without spaces).  This must be typed exactly as described to find the 

school. 



Year 4  

All year 4 parents will have received an email inviting their children to visit us next week for a 

brief farewell and happy send off. Please be reminded that only 1 adult cant attend with their 

child.  

Please contact us if you have not received this invitation. 

Looking forward to seeing you all!  

Please note that today is the last day to order your leavers hoodies.  

NO ORDERS CAN BE MADE AFTER TODAY 

https://www.leavershoodies.com/shop/kingsfield-first-school-yr4-leavers-2020  

 Before and After School Club  

Please ensure you have informed the school office if you require the use of before and after 

school club in September with an estimate of what days you will require club and rough idea of 

drop off and collection times. 

 

Before School Charge Sibling 

7:30am -8:45 am £4.75 £4.28 

After School Charge Sibling 

3.00pm – 4:30pm £3.50 £3.15 

4:30am- 5.15pm £6.50 £5.85 

5:15pm- 6.00 pm £8.50 £7.65 

Nursery  

Please be aware that the charge for Wraparound Care for Nursery have changed and is now 

£12.12 per session.  

Wraparound sessions are subject to availability and need to be pre-booked.   

Reach for the Stars Holiday Club  

Reach for the Stars will be holding their holiday club during the summer   

holidays.  

Lots of safe, fun and memorable activities.  

Cost One Child £23  

Two Siblings £43  

Three Siblings £63  

For full details and how to register, please go to the following link 

http://knypersley.staffs.sch.uk/covid19 information.  

https://www.leavershoodies.com/shop/kingsfield-first-school-yr4-leavers-2020

